
Picacho Gun Club Newsletter  
June 2015 
 
 
 
Next meeting June 11th at the Game and Fish office 7:00 pm 
 
 
If you have a problem receiving or viewing the newsletter, call me at 
640-9261 or e-mail me at gorvillebales@yahoo.com 
 

Minutes from meeting last meeting:  
Last month we had our annual potluck family night, great food and a good time. 

Our raffle brought in $3850.00, we paid $1010.00 for the gun prizes and $200.00 for the 
cash prize leaving us with a $2640.00 increase to our general fund.  Thanks to all the ticket 
sellers, it was a great success! 

June’s Program:                                                                                                                  

The PGC meeting will be at our usual time 7:00 pm.  Bill Parchall has arranged for Pat Doyle to 
speak to us on conceal carry and other gun topics.  PGC can look forward to a very informative 
interesting evening.  

 This year’s Patio Party had plenty of tasty treats and enjoyed by all who attended.  If you 
missed this year’s party, put in on your calendar next year.  Next social event will be the annual 
turkey shoot. 

Range Update:   

* The bridge is being worked on and the road between the 2 cattle guards has been repaired. 

* Special Thanks to the cowboy shooters for a “Great Job” on the clean up on their part of the 
 storage building.   Note:  Need to clean the rest of the storage area.  

*The city is working on four bays at the action pistol range.  These will be put in in time for the 
 IDPA state match. 

Third Thursday Workdays :       

 At this time we have no scheduled workdays.  The weather has just not cooperated and we 
are now heading into summer which means that we need to work early or in the building.  We will 
try to set up a schedule and discuss the work that we do at the next PGC meeting.  
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Below is a list of the jobs we need to work on:                                                                         

1. Clean out the storage building (This can be done any day)                                           

2. Get rid of the weeds around the building.                                                                               

3. Tie down the shade at the Sil. Range                                                                                              

4.  Finish painting the Sil. poles and paint the bleachers.         

Please call Cindy 644-1579 or e-mail rteach25@comcast.net if you want to help on Thursdays.  The 
gate is latched not locked.  If you are not there by nine just come in and find where we are working.                                                                                                                

*Thank You Notes:  If you appreciated the work done on the covered range, please send your  
       Thank you to: Tim Fulton, tfulton@las-cruces.org                                                         
      1501 East. Hadley St.  Building 3       
            Las Cruces, NM  88001          

      Ralph Martinez, ralmartinez@las-cruces.org                                                         
      1501 East. Hadley St.  Building 3       
            Las Cruces, NM  88001                                                                                                                                             
            

 
The Silhouette report:   

Results to be given at the meeting. 
 
 
USPSA:  

Bill Miller will have more details at the meeting.  Bill and Gary went to Hobbs and 
competed in the annual 3-gun Project 300 benefit match, had a great time! 

SASS: 

The SASS results will be given at the next meeting.  “World Championship” coming in 
June!   

Bull’s eye:  
 Bees were swarming and shooters were ducking!  No one called for a bee sting 
alibi……..Other than the bees, conditions were perfect for the match. 
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Results 

1st.                   Jon Kahler                               859 

2nd                    Tom Richardson                      836 

3rd.                   Terry Collins                            828 

4th.                   John Dowalgo                          825 

5th.                   Frank Utecht                           812 

6th.                   Harry Lucker                           806 

7th.                   Bill Story                                  783 

8th.                   Wm. Thompson                       852      Iron Sites         One Hand 

9th.                   John Williams                          748 

10th.                 Dale Berry                               717      One Hand 

11th.                 Bill Parshall                             752 

12th.                 Bill Haines                               444      Iron Sites 

  

Red Dots were used by all other shooters. 

 

IDPA 

Scores are posted. Head to www.lc-idpa.com and see how well you did.  Tim Martin will 
talk about the “work day” they had. 
 
Contact Bill Weed (575) 644-4286 or Tony Salazar (915) 433-5341 if you have any questions. 
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If you have any firearms or firearms-related items to sell, submit the information to the PGC Newsletter 
editor.  
 
 
Matches 
  
1st Saturday:  
USPSA  
8:00 am setup. Match starts after setup. 4 stages. Bring 150 rounds.  
Robert Mullan, 575-649-8109, mullanman2@yahoo.com  
 
1st Sunday:  
Smallbore/NRA, Cowboy Rifle, and Hunter Pistol, Silhouette  
9:00 am  
Todd Bensley, 575-524-7911  
 
IDPA  Match starts around 8:00 AM, come early and help set up. 
 
2nd Sunday:  
Black Powder Cartridge Silhouette  
8:00 am  
Dave Teague, 915-857-1325, pdt5397@aol.com  
 
3rd Sunday:  
Big Bore Silhouette  
9:00 am  
Todd Bensley, 575-524-7911  
 
IDPA  Match starts around 8:00 AM, come early and help set up. 
 
 
 
 
 
4th Saturday:  
SASS Cowboy Match  
Set up at 7:30 am. Registration at 8:30 am. Safety meeting at 9:15 am. Shooting time at 9:30 am.  
Mark Aguirre, 575-647-3434  
 
Steel Challenge  
Set up at 8am and shoot at around 9am. 4 stages. Bring 150 rounds of ammunition. $15 match fee. (No 
charge for first-time shooters.) This match will alternate on a monthly basis with the Multi-Gun match. Check 
website for updates. (www.mvpistoleros.com)  
Robert Mullan, 575-649-8109, mullanman2@yahoo.com  
 
Multi-Gun Match  
Set up at 8am and shoot after setup is complete. 4 stages of rifle, pistol and shotgun. Rifle rounds must be 
copper jacket, no steel core or armor piercing. No shot larger than #6. Slugs may be required. IMGA rules 
used. $15 match fee. (No charge for first-time shooters.) Check website for updates. 
(www.mvpistoleros.com)  
Robert Mullan, 575-649-8109, mullanman2@yahoo.com  
 
Newcomers: please feel free to join any of the shooting events. They are open to all, and are a good way to 
get to know our members and our way of doing things.  
 
 


